
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

To Whom It May Concern 
 

It is with great pleasure that I write this recommendation for Aarav Prakash to support his application 
for admission into Northwestern University. 

My name is Sumit Jain and my company is a manufacturer and exporter of scientific equipment from 
Aarav’s hometown Ambala. I have personally known Aarav for several years and have witnessed the 
exceptional contributions that Aarav has made to our local school community. He has dedicated himself 
and contributed valuable time and effort in enriching the lives of students around him. 

Having studied at a premier residential school away from his hometown, Aarav was quickly able to 
appreciate the new styles of teaching as compared to the traditional ones followed back home. 
Aarav had since been concerned with the lack of practical knowledge imparted at local schools and it 
was during this time that he contacted me. With a little support and guidance from me, he 
brainstormed the idea of promoting laboratory equipment and 3D human anatomical models in 
schools in Ambala with rudimentary science laboratories. I was consistently impressed with his 
demeanor, and his will to make small advancements towards betterment in the field. He dedicated 
his free time towards source-funding and generating donations to help purchase science glassware 
and equipment to aid students in understanding experiments across all 3 subjects of Physics, 
Chemistry and Biology. His latest initiative of actively introducing visual aids by means of a teacher’s 
manual, developing and promoting the handbook to help teachers understand the benefits of the use of 
visual aids over rote learning is really promising and displays the commitment he has towards the 
cause and his dedication and passion are truly commendable. 

Aarav is a kind, compassionate, intelligent, and strong person who has a clear sense of direction and 
purpose. I am confident without reservation that he will be an ideal fit for Northwestern University’s 
undergraduate study program and will bring the same warmth, support, insight and hard work to his 
college classes and college community. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me for any further information. 
 
 


